## JC Meeting MT22 Minutes

15/09/22, 19:00, Zoom



## 1. Attendance:

- a. AB, AL, AS, FW, HE, KS, ME, RF, TF, TR
- 2. Matters arising since last meeting
  - a. Account handovers: All attendees have access to their OUYC accounts, except for TR - AB to organise account handover for TR
  - b. Google Workspace update: As things stand now, OUYC still using Google Workspace, which costs £41.40 per month; AB: This might be too expensive, but Drive and OUYC emails are necessary; AB to ask MG to look into alternatives to Google Workspace; RF: Removal of redundant accounts perhaps a solution; AB: Perhaps we can go to Sportsfed for advice; downsizing would be a last resort, will need further conversation
  - Website and social media requiring updates (committee list, advertisement of Mind Foundry and Taylor Maritime); AB to ask MG to find out how to access website and to make necessary changes
  - d. Blues Performance Scheme: Captains RF and FW have successfully gotten places on the Blues Performance Scheme for both yachting and dinghy sides (c. 20, but fewer in practice based on actual team sizes); will be important for people on the scheme to use resources granted; RF to submit more names to Sportsfed once term is underway, since many of the yachting team have now graduated
  - e. Sponsorships: RF to check if Mind Foundry and Taylor Maritime are happy to maintain their sponsorships of OUYC; AB to check with MB that he is looking for further sponsorships
  - f. Doshisha Exchange: Exchange is set to happen; KS has established communications with student at Doshisha, and made plans for sailors from Doshisha University to come in 0th Week of HT23, while OUYC sailors will go to Japan sometime in late summer; exchange will involve 10 students from Oxford and Doshisha respectively; each Oxford student will have to be happy to pay around £200 to take part in exchange for entertainment of Doshisha students when they visit; KS and FW to organise who will be taking part in the exchange, and what exchange will involve on the UK side of things

## 3. Treasurers' reports

LB and SVT both absent, so report giving was more difficult

Yachting: HE in place of LB is currently managing yachting account due to complications with the bank; HE and LB to organise swap; yachting side have £2500 left over from Cowes Week; there are plans for this to be spent on replacement kite (invoice is yet to be received); there will be some leftover to spend on a photographer at an event later in the year, to advertise sponsorships

Dinghy: AB to check in with SVT

General: JC with help of SC will need to source independent reviewer of OUYC accounts in order to receive Club Development Grant from Sportsfed; AB to communicate with LB and SVT to sort this out

- 4. Calendar for MT22; to be organised using Google Calendar; AB to organise Freshers' Fair rota; two individuals to man stall at all times, one from yachting side, one from dinghy side; once term card has been put together, AB to sort out printing of 500 term cards (perhaps from VistaPrint); RF and ME to organise Welcome Drinks, likely to be on October 11; other events discussed include Cuppers sometime this term (TS to organise Cuppers) and Welfare Evening (TR to organise Welfare Evening); HE, RF, KS, FW, TS, ME, CP, LH, TR to put together calendar on Google Calendar
- 5. Social sailing; Will require some changes to remain viable, given issues with OSC last term (resolved to some extent by AB, on condition that the way social sailing is run changes); OSC require that OUYC keeps a clear record of who is driving their powerboats and who is responsible for what during OUYC sessions at Farmoor; in short term, this does not pose too much of an issue, as sailors out on the water will be experienced, meaning powerboats will act less as safety boats and more to facilitate the arrangement of courses and managing races; FW to construct list of all people due to drive powerboats in preseason, trials, and the early part of MT22; in long term, further discussions will need to be held with OSC to discuss how OUYC will open up social sailing to complete beginners; KS to organise discussion of social sailing across dinghy side, and with OSC
- 6. FW has suggested a change in the membership system (under new system, people can sign up as social sailors at the start of the year for around £20, which will entitle them two to or three sailing taster sessions in TT23, as well as access to OUYC socials throughout the year; KS and FW to organise dinghy sub-committee meeting to discuss social sailing; once concrete plan produced, AB to bring it forward to SC for advice/thoughts before anything is confirmed
- 7. Action points:

	AB to ask MG to look into alternatives to Google Workspace
	AB to ask MG to find out how to access website and to make necessary changes
	RF to submit more names to Sportsfed once term is underway
	RF to check if Mind Foundry and Taylor Maritime are happy to maintain their
	sponsorships of OUYC
	AB to check with MB that he is looking for further sponsorships
	KS and FW to organise who will be taking part in the exchange, and what exchange will
	involve on the UK side of things
	HE and LB to organise swap
$ lap{\checkmark}$	AB to check in with SVT
	AB to communicate with LB and SVT to sort CDP out
	AB to organise Freshers' Fair rota
	AB to sort out printing of 500 term cards (perhaps from VistaPrint)
	RF and ME to organise Welcome Drinks, likely to be on October 11
	TS to organise Cuppers
	TR to organise Welfare Evening
	HE, RF, KS, FW, TS, ME, CP, LH, TR to put together calendar on Google Calendar
	FW to construct list of all people due to drive powerboats in preseason, trials, and the
	early part of MT22
	KS to organise discussion of social sailing across dinghy side, and with OSC
	KS and FW to organise dinghy sub-committee meeting to discuss social sailing; once
	concrete plan produced, AB to bring it forward to SC for advice/thoughts before anything
	is confirmed